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HAZELWOOD LEAVES 
October 15, 2015 

Hazelwood’s Statement of Calling: As members of the body of Christ, we at Hazelwood are called to share 
God’s love by introducing individuals to Christ and nurturing personal spiritual growth for Christ’s mission. 

Motto:  Our BEST for Christ 

 

Rev. James Petty, Associate Minister 

Tony Gill, Moderator 

Sunday Schedule: Worship Service, 10 a.m. 

Coffee Fellowship, 11:15 a.m., Children Church School, 10:10 a.m.; 

Adult Church School, 11:30 a.m.  

Hazelwood Christian Church 

1400 W University Avenue 

Muncie, IN 47303 

Ph.  (765) 282-5969; Fax  (765) 282-5569 

E-mail:  hazelwoodchurch@gmail.com 

Website:  www.hazelwoodchurch.org 

Preschool website:  www.hazelwoodpreschool.org 

Look for us at:  

www.hazelwoodchurch.org  

We will be constantly building 

and adding to it,  

so check back often! 

You can also contact us 

through the Website. Check 

out the home page. 

NEWSLETTER   SCHEDULE 
                 

November 5 

November 19 

 
 

Items to be published in the  

Newsletter are due in the  

office one week prior to  

publish date. Thank you! 

 

 

  

 

 

HAZELWOOD CHRISTIAN CHURCH 

ANNUAL FALL BAZAAR 
 

WHEN:    Saturday, November  14, 2015, 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
 

WHERE: Hazelwood Christian Church, 1400 University Avenue 
 

WHAT: All-You-Can Eat Pancake Breakfast, 7:30 a.m. – 9:30 a.m. in 
 Cartwright Hall — Tickets $4.00 
 

 Hearty Fall  Luncheon, 11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. in the Fellowship  
 House — Tickets: Adult - $8.00, Children - $5.00 
 Meal 1:  Homemade Chicken & Dumplings with mashed potatoes 
 Meal 2: Hot Dog with chips  
 Both meals comes with green beans, dessert, & drink 
 

 Children’s Festival: 10:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m., Tickets $5.00  
 Preschool Hall...Treat Walk, Ring Toss, Bounce House, Hair  
 Streaking, and more 
 

 Concessions: 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. in Cartwright Hall 
 Drinks, Snacks, Popcorn 
 

 Craft & Gift Bazaar: 8:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. in Cartwright Hall 
 Woodworking, Cosmetics, Hair products, Jewelry, Cheese Balls, 
 Mix-‘n-Match Cookies, Nuts, Pepper Jelly, and more 
 

 Silent Auction: 8:00 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. in Cartwright Hall 
 Baskets in the past have included “Go Colts!,” “Date Night,”  
 “Just for Him,” and “Just for Her.” 
 

VENDORS:  Set up Fr iday, November  13, 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 
 

For vendor information contact:  Julie Thomas, 215-3465 or Angie Lopez, 284-2430 
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JOYS AND CONCERNS 

Joys: 

 Myrna Atkinson and Louise Maley have been released from IU Ball Memorial Hospi-

tal.  

In Appreciation: 

 “Thank you for the beautiful fall floral arrangement you sent us in celebration of our 

125 Years of Discipleship! The flowers beautifully adorned our Sanctuary for this very 

special occasion. We appreciate your congregation’s recognition of this milestone, and 

we always welcome our Hazelwood friends to join us whenever we celebrate coming 

together in the name of Jesus Christ, our Lord! Blessings,” Karen Adkins, Chair, York-

town Christian Church Board 

 The new candles on the communion table are in memory of Anne and Caroline Clark.  

 Our thanks to Mary Alice Lanning and family for the beautiful banners in the Sanctu-

ary, in memory of Don Lanning. “The words on the banners remind us to be Thankful, 

Faithful, Joyful, and to Rejoice and Give Thanks for all our many Bounties. Mary, 

Laura, Mark, and the grandchildren feel very blest to have had Don in their lives as a 

husband, father, and grandfather.” Mary Alice Lanning 

 “Thank you so much for the beautiful mum for our new house! We are so grateful for 

the 4+ years we lived at the carriage house, but we are so excited for our new home. 

Thank you for thinking of us!” Branson, Lacey, and Ridley Shirk 

 

 

 

 

Four of Hazelwood’s choir members will perform in the  

October 25 Masterworks Chorale concert. Don Crose, Greg 

Emmanuel, Jeff Heavilon, and Ann Wolfe will sing at this  

4 p.m. event held at the Unitarian Universalist Church,  

4800 W. Bradford Dr. Tickets are $10 for seniors (60+) and 

$12 for adults. Children and students with ID are free. 

Come, and enjoy an afternoon of fine choral singing! 

 

 

           November 2015 

  1 Kathy Clary 

 Jeff Heavilon 

  3  Mary Dobson 

  6 Ken Schuck 

  8  Marilou Lykens 

  9 Sam Devroy 

10 Robert Chambers 

11  Pat LaRue 

13 Tony Gill 

 Ann Wolfe 

17 Ruth Ann Fouse 

 Khamasi Muhiga 

27  Kay Schnuck 

28  Karen Ingles 

30 Linette Cook 

 

If your name has been  

inadvertently left off,  

call the church office  

at 282-5969. 

Hazelwood is seeking candidates for 
the Administrative Assistant position.   
This is a 5-day, 30 hours per week  
position. The Administrative Assistant 
reports to the Senior Minister and is  
responsible for maintaining non-
financial church records, coordinating 
the church calendar and preparing 
newsletters and other documents.  The 
skills required include: MS Word, Pub-
lisher, Excel, PowerPoint and familiarity 
with office equipment.  If you or some-
one you know are interested in this po-
sition, more detailed job information and 
an application are available by clicking 
on the “News” tab of our website: 
www.HazelwoodChurch.org. 

 

============================== 

 

Christian Ministries is currently hiring for 
a Men’s Sleeping Room attendant. Male 
applicants ONLY. It is a 24-hour a week 
job, Monday - Thursday, 6 p.m. - 12 
a.m. If you are interested, please call 
Betty Robertson, Men’s Sleeping Room 
Coordinator, at (765) 212-0740.   

Birthdays 

http://www.HazelwoodChurch.org
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCITD6o_TtcgCFcE5PgodUo8JzA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.merrionroadchurch.ie%2Fhome%2C0%2C3&psig=AFQjCNGpkTUAKu8YpPxA8Ecsw7bDiYCSeA&ust=1444489005375267
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BACK TO SCHOOL 

We are definitely back in full swing! The classrooms and hallways are full of excitement and 

laughter. As Fall is upon us already, we have many things planned for the children and preschool 

families. 

LOOKING AHEAD 

** Open House has been changed to: November 3, 6 - 7 p.m., for the 2-3 Tuesday class and the  

4-5 classes; November 5, 6 - 7 p.m., for the 2-3 Wednesday class and the 3-4 classes. ** 

Oct. 19:  Classes resume 

Oct. 20:  10:45 a.m., Donuts for Dad, 2-3 Tuesday class and 3-4 classes 

Oct. 21:  10:45 a.m., Donates for Dad, 2-3 Wednesday class 

Oct. 26:  9:10 a.m. and 12:40 p.m., Chapel for the 4-5 classes 

Oct. 27:  10:45 a.m., 2-3 Tuesday class Halloween parade 

Oct. 27:  4-5 class Dad’s Night Out 

Oct. 28:  10:45 a.m., Wednesday class Halloween parade 

Oct. 29:  9:10 a.m. and 12:40 p.m., Chapel for the 3-4 classes 

Oct. 29:  10:30 a.m. and 2 p.m., 3-4 classes Halloween parade 

Oct 30:  11 a.m. and 2:30 p.m., 4-5 classes Halloween parade 

Nov. 14:  8 a.m. - 2 p.m., Fall Bazaar and Children’s Fun Festival 

THANK YOU 

Thank you to all of the preschool families for your patience during our construction. We really 

appreciate it. Thank you to Hazelwood church for allowing us to use other areas of the church as 

classrooms. We are so blessed to have such a beautiful facility and campus for our children to 

learn and grow. 

SCHOLARSHIPS NEEDED 

If anyone is interested in donating to our scholarship fun, it would be greatly appreciated. We 

have two families that are in need, and they would appreciate any amount that would help with 

tuition.  

CHRISTIAN MINISTRIES FOOD PANTRY 

Our next opportunity to volunteer at the food pantry is December 16, 17, and 18.  Volunteers 

distribute food from 8:45 a.m.—12:30 p.m. Prayerfully consider helping.  For more infor-

mation, or to volunteer, contact Marcia Miller at 759-7066.  Hazelwood has an ongoing col-

lection area for the food pantry.  Bring your non-perishable items.  They are always in need of 

food! 
 

STUFF-A-BUS 

Christian Ministries Stuff-A-Bus program is scheduled for Friday, November 6 and 13. This 

program is used to literally “stuff a MITS bus” with canned goods, toilet paper, diapers, cere-

al, and other non-perishable items. Volunteers are needed to pass out flyers to customers at the 

Marsh stores on Tillotson and McGalliard. If you are able to help with this fundraiser, please 

call Cheryll Crose at 759-8655. We would also like to remind everyone to shop at one of the 

Marsh stores on those dates from 11 a.m.—7 p.m. We will collect your canned/non-perishable 

grocery items and/or cash donations. Help us to stock the food pantry this Fall for those who 

need help in feeding and caring for their families. 

CROP WALK 

Thank you to these 17 walkers and to all who made contributions to this year’s CROP Walk. 

We raised $1,038 to address hunger needs locally and globally. Thank you to James and Lo-

gan Petty, Shirley Bookout, Bill and Dee Moser, Don and Cheryll Crose, Jim and Nancy 

Reece, Andy, Bryn, and Jairen Rees, Glen Sulanke, Felix Muhiga, Mariangella, Andrew, and 

Adam Glaze, and Ann Wolfe and Petey, the dog.  

BALL STATE HOMECOMING 

On Saturday, October 3, the Youth and Missions and Benevolence Team parked cars for the 

BSU Homecoming parade as a fundraiser for the Christmas Box Project. Those who helped 

included:  James Petty, Andy and Bryn Rees, Courtney Rees, Jim Warrner, Marcia Miller, and 

Shirley Bookout.  The total collected was $144. Thanks to all! 

YOUTH-SPONSORED “ALL-CHURCH WORKDAY” 

It is that time of year again, to do our fall cleaning and to prepare our church property for the win-

ter. The youth are once again sponsoring an “All-Church Workday” on Saturday, November 7,  

9 a.m. to noon. We will provide breakfast (donuts & juice) at 8:30 a.m. and begin assigning work 

details. There will be plenty of work inside and outside for all. Please see Pastor James for more 

information. PLEASE sign up in the Rotunda if you can help so we can plan accordingly. 
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On Sunday, November 8, Hazelwood will have a MUSICFEST. You can vote 

for your favorite hymns and praise songs to be included in this musical 

service. You can vote using the insert in your bulletin the next couple of 

Sundays.  There is a box for your completed voting sheet in the Rotunda.  

Vote now, and vote often!  Make sure your favorite hymns or praise songs 

get chosen for our MUSICFEST! 

SPECIAL SPEAKER SERIES CONTINUES 

We’ve been blessed over the last couple of weeks with special speakers to 
fill the pulpit, including our very own Rev. James. Last Sunday, it was Rev. 
Jeff Edwards. Below is a list of upcoming speakers that we are eagerly 
looking forward to: 

October 18—Dr. Winnie Muhiga, Kenya trip presentation 

October 25—Pastor Frank Scott, Sr., the Assistant Pastor of Christ Tem- 
   ple Global Ministries, Muncie 

November 1—All Saints Sunday, our own Dr. David Cartwright, Minister 
   Emeritus 

November 8—Hazelwood’s MusicFest 

You’re invited to our Hazelwood Thanksgiving Potluck Dinner on 

Sunday, November 15, at 11:30 a.m., in Cartwright Hall. 

Instead of a big turkey meal, we are giving thanks by celebrating the culinary talent of 

our congregation! Starting this Sunday, October 18, there will be a sign-up sheet in 

the Rotunda. You may also use the form below and put it in the offering plate. We 

would like to know how many are attending, and what food you would like to share. 

We will need main dishes, meat, side dishes, salads, soups, bread, and of course, des-

serts.  Drinks will be provided. You’re welcome to attend, even if you feel you can’t 

bring anything to share. Since YOU will be providing the meal, there will be no  

money collected at the dinner. 

 

Following the dinner, we will have our Annual Meeting. This is when members vote 

on the 2016 budget, elect officers, elders, and deacons, and discuss the business of the 

church. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

(put in offering plate or sign-up in the Rotunda) 

Name(s) ___________________________________________________________ 

# Attending ________ 

Food I will be bringing ________________________________________________ 

 

Hazelwood Thanksgiving Potluck Dinner  

Sunday, November 15, 11:30 a.m. 

  MUSICFEST 
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October 18 - 21, 2015 

TODAY  Worship Service, 10 a.m., Sanctuary. Dr. Winnie Muhiga presenting  

her trip to Kenya.  

 Sign-up for Thanksgiving Dinner and Fall Bazaar. 

MONDAY  Area Ministers’ meeting, 11 a.m. 

TUESDAY  Praise Band Rehearsal, 10 a.m., Sanctuary. 

 Donuts for Dad, 10:45 a.m., Preschool. 

 Trustees’ meeting, 5:30 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY  Donuts for Dad, 10:45 a.m., Preschool. 

 Bell Choir rehearsal, 6 p.m., choir room. 

 Vocal Choir rehearsal, 7:15 p.m., choir loft. 

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted. 

October 25 - 31, 2015 

TODAY  Worship Service, 10 a.m., Sanctuary. 

 All-Youth Fellowship, 11:30 a.m. 

 Sign-up for Thanksgiving Dinner and Property Workday. 

MONDAY  Preschool Chapel, 9:10 a.m. & 12:40 p.m., Sanctuary. 

 Christian Women’s Fellowship, 1 p.m., home of Jeane  

Garrett. 

TUESDAY  Praise Band Rehearsal, 10 a.m., Sanctuary. 

WEDNESDAY  Bell Choir rehearsal, 6 p.m., choir room. 

 Neighborhood Association, 7 p.m. 

 Vocal Choir rehearsal, 7:15 p.m., choir loft. 

THURSDAY  Preschool Chapel, 9:10 a.m. & 12:40 p.m., Sanctuary. 

 Worship Team, 7 p.m. 

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted. 

November 1 - 7, 2015 

TODAY  Worship Service, 10 a.m., Sanctuary. All Saints Sunday. Dr. Cart-

wright will preach.  

 Sign-up for Thanksgiving Dinner and Property Workday. 

TUESDAY  Praise Band Rehearsal, 10 a.m., Sanctuary. 

 Preschool Open House, 6 - 7 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY  Bell Choir rehearsal, 6 p.m., choir room. 

 MS Support, 7 p.m., Cartwright Hall. 

 Vocal Choir rehearsal, 7:15 p.m., choir loft. 

SATURDAY  Youth-sponsored Property Workday. All are welcome. 

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted. 

ELDER SCHEDULE FOR PASTORAL CARE 

Since Rev. Diane is no longer our Interim Senior Minister, the Elders will be helping 

Rev. James with pastoral care and calls. Each week in the bulletin, the current week 

and the upcoming week’s elders will be listed. You may call them directly, or call the 

church office first, and then the office will contact the elder on call.  If the first elder is 

not available, there is a back-up elder each week. Here is the schedule for the next few 

weeks: 

Oct. 15—21:  (1) John Starnes  (2)  Bob Weller 

Oct. 22—28:  (1)  Bob Weller  (2)  Mary Ann Matchett 

Oct. 29—Nov. 4:  (1)  Mary Ann Matchett  (2)  John Clark 

Nov. 5—11:  (1)  John Clark  (2)  Donna Dye 


